April 5, 2001

The Honorable Member of Parliament

Ottawa, ON  K1A 0H5

Attention:  The Honorable Member of Parliament

Dear Member of Parliament,

We have recently been made aware of proposed amendments to the Canadian Firearms Act that if adopted would severely limit, to the point of elimination, the sport of paintball in Canada.

The paintball industry in Canada consists of two of the world’s largest paintball manufacturers, approximately 300 fields and stores, 2 goggle manufacturers, and several paintball marker manufacturers with over 1000 employees and combined revenue estimated at $100 million dollars ($7 million dollars in G.S.T.).  It would be prudent for the Standing Committee on Justice and Human Rights to allow the industry to propose a definition of a firearm that would avoid a negative impact on the paintball industry and amend the Criminal Code as required.

We would like to see the amendment modified to allow paintball markers to remain outside the firearm definition.  This can be accomplished by inserting exclusionary text for paintball markers in the definition of a firearm or requiring a velocity of 152.4 metres per second AND a muzzle energy of 5.7 Joules.

The definition of a firearm is being amended by the following text:

1995, c. 39, s. 139 

(2) Subparagraphs 84(3)(d)(i) and (ii) of the Act are replaced by the following: 
(i) a shot, bullet or other projectile at a muzzle velocity exceeding 152.4 m per second or at a muzzle energy exceeding 5.7 Joules, or
(ii) a shot, bullet or other projectile that is designed or adapted to attain a velocity exceeding 152.4 m per second or an energy exceeding 5.7 Joules. 

By the proposed definition, paintball markers would become firearms because the energy of the paintball would be over the 5.7 Joule limit even though the velocity is well below 152.4 metres per second (mps) or 500 fps.

It appears that the 5.7 Joule limit has been introduced to accommodate the recreational pellet gun industry and not to restrict the use of paintball markers.  Recreational air guns have usually been left out of firearm legislation.  In protecting this market segment with the legislation as proposed, the paintball industry would suffer catastrophic consequences.

Thank you in advance for your prompt assistance in this matter.  I hope you support these necessary changes.  I would appreciate a return letter, e-mail, or telephone call informing me of your support.

Sincerely
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